TRAFFORD BOROUGH COUNCIL

EXTRAORDINARY MEETING OF THE COUNCIL

14 JULY 2014

PRESENT

The Worshipful the Mayor (Councillor Ejaz Malik), in the Chair.

J. Holden M. Cornes D. O'Sullivan D. Acton J. Coupe K. Procter S. Adshead L. Dagnall J.R. Reilly S. Anstee Mrs. P. Dixon Mrs. J. Reilly Dr. K. Barclay A. Duffield B. Rigby T. Ross J. Baugh Mrs. L. Evans J. Bennett M. Sephton N. Evans Miss L. Blackburn T. Fishwick B. Sharp R. Bowker M. Freeman B. Shaw S. Taylor H. Boyle J. Harding Mrs. A. Bruer-Morris D. Higgins L. Walsh Mrs. V. Ward B. Brotherton M. Hvman D. Jarman D. Bunting A. Western P. Lallv D. Western D. Butt C. Candish J. Lamb M. Whetton R Chilton J. Lloyd A. Williams A. Mitchell Mrs. L. Cooke M. Young M. Cordingley P. Myers Mrs. P. Young

In attendance

Ms. T. Grant Chief Executive Corporate Director Children, Families and Wellbeing Mrs. D. Brownlee Corporate Director Economic Growth and Prosperity Mrs. H. Jones Corporate Director Transformation and Resources Mrs. W. Marston Director of Human Resources Ms. J. Hyde Director of Legal and Democratic Services Ms. J. Le Fevre Democratic Services Manager Mr. P. Forrester **Democratic Services Officer** Mr. I. Cockill

APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors C. Boyes, J. Brophy, K. Carter, P. Gratrix, C. Hynes, I. Platt, J. Smith and E.W. Stennett.

19. MATTER FOR DEBATE AT COUNCIL: BUDGET SHORTFALL - REQUEST BY THE LABOUR GROUP IN ACCORDANCE WITH PROCEDURE RULE 3.1

(Note: Prior to the debate on this matter, the Director of Legal and Democratic Services provided a briefing to the Council detailing the timeline of the issue, actions and reporting, and investigations to date.

Extraordinary Meeting of the Council 14 July 2014

Since the investigation was on going and was likely to lead to the disclosure of "exempt" information, Members were reminded that during the course of the debate it may become necessary to move an exclusion resolution to exclude the press and public.

The Council was also advised that a Special Meeting of the Accounts and Audit Committee would be convened on 6 August 2014 to consider a report on the outcome of the investigation of budget monitoring arrangements.)

It was moved and seconded that:

"This Council notes the shortfall of £6 million in the Council Budget 2014/15 and regrets the announcement of this by way of a press release, without first preparing an explanation for Elected Members on what is an extremely worrying situation.

It is clear there are very serious questions to be answered in order to properly understand how this catastrophic financial mismanagement has occurred, therefore this Council demands a full explanation from the Leader of the Council in respect of the following:

- · What were the reasons for the financial management failings, and who will take responsibility for the failure?
- · What are the lessons to be learned and how will they be implemented?
- Bearing in mind savings of up to £6 million have now got to be made in this financial year, what are the service and staffing implications across all budget areas arising from this catastrophic breakdown in budget management?

The Council seeks assurances that it will continue to undertake its statutory duty in relation to the care of the elderly and vulnerable across this Borough.

The Council also calls into question the competence of the Leader and Deputy Leader who were the members responsible for finance and adult care services at the time of this management and therefore need to take full responsibility for their actions and consider their positions. Otherwise the Council can have no confidence in the Council Executive to put right these budget failings."

Following a debate on the matter the Motion was put to the vote and declared lost.

The meeting commenced at 7.00 p.m. and finished at 8.42 p.m.